
 

.  

St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 

31 Rider Avenue 

Patchogue, New York 11772 

 

 Bulk Rate 

US 

Postage 

Paid 

Permit No. 

00000 

  

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED Mailing Address 

Street Number and Name 

City, State  98765-4321 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • 

 

Vestry 

Wardens: Robin Sconzo and Cathie Pliszak 

 

Mary Dykman, , Scott Harris, Ronnie MacDonald, , Maurine Jacobs, Barbara Ruest, Laura Cooley, Barbara 

Greco, Nancy Western, Teresa Julian 

Clerk: Laura Cooley 

Treasurer: Barbara Lapinski;   

Editor: Conni Still 

 

Parish 

Office Phone: 631-475-3078       Thrift Shop Phone: 631-307-9154 

Email: www.stpaulspatchogue.org 

Office Hours: Tuesday – Friday, 9:30 AM- 1:00 PM Office Closed on Mondays 

Rector: the Rev. Elisabeth E. Tunney 

Parish Administrator: Ronny Pliszak 

Parish Ministers: All the People of St.Paul’s 
 
 
 

http://www.stpaulspatchogue.org/
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St. Paul’s Parish Mission Statement: to be a thriving, loving, 

Christ-centered parish; a parish who knows Christ and makes 

Christ known.  

 

We take seriously our Baptismal Covenant that says we will respect 

the dignity of every human being. 

 
You are welcome to worship with us, to join with us in fellowship, and 

in our ministries, regardless of age, economic status, marital status, 
nationality, race, sexual orientation or gender identity, ability or 

disability, and wherever you are in your spiritual journey. 
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A Word from Mother Liz 

 

 

 

If you have been to church in the last few weeks you 

will have noticed that the cross that one topped our 

steeple has come down. Back on August 8th an 

engineer from the firm of Nicholson and Galloway 

came to inspect what would need to be done to 

repair the cross. In order to do the inspection a large 

crane was delivered to enable her to ascend the 70 

feet or so required to get a good view of the cross. 

The report was not encouraging. The cross was 

unstable, three of the four brackets holding it in 

place were detached or broken, the plate to which 

the cross was bolted inside the steeple had shifted, 

and the cross itself had split and a bolt was missing.  
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Bottom line, the cross needed to come down as soon 

as possible. The next day the cross was removed and 

an aluminum cap was created and affixed to the 

point of the steeple and caulked to seal it from the 

elements. The cost to remove the cross had been 

estimated at $31,300 for which we received a 

reimbursement from Church Insurance for which we 

are very grateful. They authorized payment for the 

wind damage but it was also clear that some of what 

had rendered the cross unstable was just wear and 

tear, therefore they would not be paying for us to 

replace the cross.  

The cross itself was not original to the building. 

When the church was built there was a cross on the 

east end of the roof atop the stained glass windows 

in the apse; the steeple had been topped by a 

weather vane. The cross was obviously attached at a 

later date. Now it is resting in the parish hall, 

looking like the old rugged cross that it is and we 

will form a committee to decide where to place it in 

order to honor its years of service, so if you are 

interested in participating, please let me know.  

And, on an interesting historical note, our very own 

Richard Root had done repairs to that cross many, 

many years ago, long before he was a member of the 

parish, back in the days when they would have 

ascended, not by means of a crane but by ropes – 

which is a terrifying thought.  I myself was able to 

ride up to take a look before the cross came down 

but would certainly not want to do it any other way!  

 Volunteers are needed to host the coffee 

hours after the 8 and 10 o’clock services. Sharon 

Minogue will give you all the instruction on how to 

make delicious coffee and where all the equipment 

is kept, and the goodies are up to your imagination 

and baking or shopping skills! Best of all you can be 

reimbursed for your purchases. Please see Sharon to 

sign up. 

 

 
 

 

Vestry Highlights 

The vestry voted to approve: 

• The inclusion of girls in Cub Scout Pack 

177 

• The Cemetery Committee’s request to 

include the St. Paul’s cemetery in its 

application to become part of the National 

Historical Register  

A new Bereavement Group for those who have 

lost children will begin in September 

Mother Liz will be going on sabbatical beginning 

May 12, 2019 and returning September 8, 2019. 

 

Stewardship Committee 

 

“Coming together in faithful community to serve 

God in the world.” 

And come together is just what we did on August 5th 

for our annual stewardship retreat.  The turnout was 

amazing as was the flow of ideas, the sense of 
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coming together for one common purpose, and the 

commitment of the St. Paul’s community.  Your 

stewardship committee was astounded and would 

like to express our profound gratitude for all the 

work that you did on that “slightly” steamy 

afternoon. 

The gifts of your time and your dedication to our 

faith community and all that we strive to accomplish 

was most generous.  Titus 2:7 said “Show yourself 

in all respects to be a model of good works, and in 

your teaching show integrity, dignity” and that is 

just what we saw that day. 

It now falls upon the stewardship committee to take 

the input from all of you, glean what we can to 

decipher what you all dictated our next stewardship 

theme to be. With all your hard work, you inspire us 

to want to take on this task.  It is our hope that the 

theme that is to be developed for next year can 

inspire everyone to grow fully into a life of 

stewardship as God has asked of us. 

Matthew 6:19 – For where your treasure is, there 

your heart will be also. 

Martin Minogue for  the  stewardship  committee:  

Laura  Cooley,  Mary  Dykman,  Phyllis Voegeli, 

and Conni  Still  

 

Buildings and Grounds 

 

 
 

Do You Have Keys To Our St.Paul’s 

Kingdom? 

Mary Dykman has agreed to organize the keys and 

key holders for all St. Paul’s buildings. Please send 

her an email (mary.dykman@optonline.net) with a 

list of keys you have to any door in the church or 

parish hall. List your name and your contact 

information, phone and email. Thank you. 

Thanksgivings and Acknowledgments  

Laura Cooley for her leadership in the Stewardship 

Retreat and all those who attended to create a vision 

for our future. 

The Stewardship Committee and the Vestry for 

supplying a scrumptious brunch for the retreat 

attendees. 

Laura Cooley for coordinating the acolyte’s trip to 

Air Trampoline, as well as all the parents who were 

able to attend. 

The acolytes for their liturgical service. 

All those who have been soliciting Journal Adds for 

our Anniversary Journal! 

 

Raise the Roof 

Thank you for your continued support for the Raise the 

Roof Campaign. It’s not too late to begin to pledge, the 

work is ongoing, see Robin Sconzo for a pledge card. 

 

    Please include in your prayers this month:  

Those who are sick or in need:  

 

Craig Shaber, Dylan & Family, Ed Smith, Linda 

Bocca, Mike, Marcy, Lillian Hemmert, Janis 

McEvoy, Lou Cooley, Nikki, Phyllis Trypuc, Martin 

Gunkel, Bill Whyland, Jackie & Dick Root, Bruce 

Demler, Mary Lou Immel, Jaxson and Family, John 

A. Smith, Lisa, Chancellor Robert Fardella, Michael 
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Greco, John, Val & Friend, The Most Rev. Michael 

Curry, Robin, Rosemary & Larry Smith,  

Greg Goshgarian, Jeannine 

 

Those who are serving in the armed forces and 

their families: 

Samantha Schwartz 

 

 

 

                                  Thrift Shop 

Thrift Shop Doings 

August 2018 

The Thrift Shop lost the longest serving volunteer 

when Tania left last month; however, God has sent 

us our newest volunteer, Theresa, who began last 

week.  Donna Sievers has also joined us, Praise the 

Lord!   

We received a monumental donation of “Beanie 

Babies” and they are adorable, check out the 

specials table for our display!   

Just a word about our shop.  Without fail, first time 

customers always make remarks about how nice our 

shop is when compared with others.  Many 

customers are inveterate “Thrifters” well acquainted 

with practically every Thrift Shop on Long Island 

and invariably they comment on how clean and 

pretty the shop is, they like the flowers and also that 

it smells fresh – thank you to our wonderful 

volunteers who make sure it stays that way! 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jeannine Cranor, Conni Still 

St. Clare’s Guild 

 

As of the beginning of February we changed our 

meeting time from Tuesday evening to Friday 

afternoon at 2:30 to accommodate those members of 

the guild who can no longer travel at night. We hope 

that more people will join our friendly and 

productive group.  

  

SAVE THE DATES!  

Combined service for the Summer 

Starting July 1st till, September 16th there will be 

only one service at 9am.  We will continue with the 

Saturday evening service at 5pm on the first 

Saturday of the month. 

However, there will be no 5pm service on Saturday, 

September 1st.  

September 9, 2018: 

Newcomers’ Breakfast following the 

9:00 AM Service. We have a number of new 

folks who have joined the parish the past 

year or so and we would like to recognize 

them at a parish breakfast. Please come and 

bring something to share to meet and to 

greet. 

September 15, 2018: St. Paul’s Annual Tag Sale – 

Saturday, from 10am to 3pm.  Bring your stuff, but 

NOT until that week please. We don’t have enough 

room to store it until then. Then it can be placed 

neatly in the chapel.  
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Oct 14, 2018 is the 175th Anniversary 

Luncheon, Lombardi’s on the Bay, 

Patchogue. 12-4 PM more details to follow. 

If you have any collections of “OLD photos of St. 

Paul’s and activities, Confirmation photos, Sunday 

School, Youth Group activities, please see Conni 

Still to add to a slide show presentation on our 

history. 

Do you own a business or work for a company or you 

and family would like to participate in the souvenir 

journal for the Anniversary Celebration see Conni Still, 

Ronnie MacRonald or Rita Hihn for a Journal Ad 

Contract. Help us make it a great success! 

 

The sunflowers have finally bloomed! 

 

 

 

Stewardship Retreat and Brunch 

 

 

Practical Resource Center Retreat: Mo Liz 

& Father Terrence walking the Labyrinth 
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Prioritizing plans and ideas for the 

Future at St. Paul’s 

 

 

Small group discussions and brunch 

 

Air Trampoline Trip to thank the Acolytes for their year 

Of service to St. Paul’s 
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Baptism of Zoey Madison and Christopher James 

 

 

A beautiful garden view! 

 

 

Capping the steeple 


